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About The Club

   The Jaguar Club of Florida (JCOF) was founded in 1977 by a 
small group of enthusiasts who had in common the love of 
ownership, operation and maintenance of the world’s most 
beautiful automobiles - Jaguars.  From that modest start with a 
handful of participants, JCOF has grown to over 200 active 
members and spouses.  JCOF is proudly affiliated with Jaguar 
Clubs of North America, Inc. (JCNA), an organization comprised 
of more than sixty clubs throughout the United States, Mexico, 
and Canada.

   Membership in JCOF automatically includes membership in 
JCNA, subscriptions to both the award-winning JCOF JAGWire 
newsletter and the JCNA Jaguar Journal which are delivered bi-
monthly, discounts on parts and service at Jaguar Orlando, 
discount on insurance from Hagerty Insurance, deep discounts 
on JCNA Shoppe purchases and Jaguar Heritage Certificates, 
discounts from other commercial suppliers such as SNG Barratt, 
and access to the JCNA tool loan program.  JCOF members 
participate in a myriad of events including driving venues such as 
tours, rallies, and slaloms; monthly dinner meetings, Holiday and 
Summer Parties, annual Concours d’Elegance, and other ‘pop-up’ 
events such as car shows, Cars and Coffee get-togethers, and 
Breakfasts with other car clubs.  We encourage family 
participation and many members bring children and friends to our 
events.

   In addition to the newsletter, we communicate with members 
about local news and event information through electronic mail 
updates and our websites and webpages.   After joining JCOF, you 
will receive your membership card from JCNA and a JCOF name 
tag after attending your first function.  If you have any questions 
regarding membership, please contact the JCOF Membership 
Chairman: 

Steve Handler
352-751-6760 or stevesc3@gmail.com

   You can also call the JCNA hotline at:
 1-800-CLUBJAG (258-2524)

Celebrating 38 years!

www.facebook.com/JagClub.FL

Web www.CatDriver.org  •  www.JCNA.com

Advertising Rates & Article Info

The JAGWire is printed bi-monthly.  All ads are pre-paid and printed at the 
discretion of the JAGWire Advertising Manager.  For more information or to 

advertise, call: 352-751-6760 or email:stevesc3@gmail.com 

Do you have an interesting story to share? Have you taken a great photo at an event?
We invite members to contribute articles, photos, items of interest and technical tips for
publication.   Share your story today...  Contact: JAGWire@RobertDelmar.com

Display Ads:�                B&W            Full Color

Full Page   $100  $200

2/3  Page   $80  $160

1/2  Page   $60  $120

1/3  Page   $40  N/A

1/4  Page   $20  N/A

Business Card size:                 $5  N/A

Classified Ads:� � �
Club Members Free          Non-Members $5
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President’s Message

Sincerely,                                                                 

Joseph Tarnowski   
President, Jaguar Club of Florida  

   As the year rapidly comes to an end, I’d like to first thank everyone who has contributed 
hard work and time toward making 2015 another great year for the Jaguar Club of Florida: 
especially VP Juan Sierra who has worked tirelessly; Stephen Handler for keeping track 
of our rapidly increasing membership and greeting all the new members. We all recognize 
the monumental job that was and continues to be. Thank you, John Falco, our treasurer, 
who has kept us in the black. Thank you, Jay Hixson, our Rally Master Extraordinaire’, 
who has planned and provided the club with a year’s worth of fun filled events.  

   A lot of work goes into the club’s JagWire. Thank you Robert Delmar, Editor, and Will and Norma Hoehndorf, Assistant Editors. 
They’ve made our publications among the finest, bar none! Thanks to Ginger Corda, Webmaster, seeing after all things internet. Our 
web site and Facebook pages are tops for all the Club News and Events -- chock full of pictures and commentary.  Thanks also to Tom 
Wright, our Slalom Master and AGM Representative. Phil Mannino, thanks for putting together 2015 Concours Chairperson for a 
wonderful event this year.
   And a special thanks to Tom Curren, Our technical Advisor and Chief Judge, for his expertize on all things Jaguar. Reports on Tom’s 
health have not been good, so everyone’s thoughts and prayers will be appreciated. 
Thanks to Danny and Dianna Bogdany, Dan Middleton, Ian Crawford, Bill Robertson, Delilah Davis, Pete Betterman, and Bill and 
Cecelia Wheeler. Space limits me, so thanks to all those who contributed to making 2015 another great year for the Jaguar Club of 
Florida.  We’ve lost some close friends this year and we shall always remember and be thankful to them.  
   As my year as club President comes to an end, I just want to say how much I’ve considered it a privilege and joy to serve. I promise to 
continue to contribute to the club for, hopefully, many more years in whatever ways I can. With that said,  it’s coming time for 
membership renewal. We’re already working on 2016 events. The Holiday party is set for January 9 and the Concours d’ Elegance will 
again be in Celebration on March 19. That’s just two of many special events coming up. Be sure to check out the “new and improved” 
Events Calendar and use the Membership Renewal Form which is included on the Holiday Party Flyer. 
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JAGWire Disclaimer: The Jaguar Club of Florida (JCOF), its officers, editors, and contributors expressly disclaim any warranty or endorsement of any seervices 
or products contained in any advertisement  or article.  The opinions expressed by contributors are their own and not necessarily that of the JCOF, its officers, 
steering committee members, or the editors.

About The Cover
Inside This Issue

Lake Mirror Classic Pages 8-11

Jekyll Island Shrimp Festival Pages 15-16 

Our Georgia Adventure Page 17

Dan Ligas Memorial Jag Fest Page 18

            We sincerely apologize for the 5-week-late publication of the last 
edition of JAGWire. Saying it was “Due To Technical Difficulties” would be a cop-
out, so suffice it to say, “It won’t happen again.” I’ve discovered that publishing a 
20 page newsletter is lots of work. My wife, Judy, loves that ‘cause it keeps me off 
the streets.

 Along that line of thought, let me state emphatically that “I have never been caught in Micanopy, FL.” 
That might change on December 12 when Judy and I join other CatDrivers for lunch in Micanopy. We will be 
among what we hope will be many participants in JCOF’s ‘Florida Cracker Rally’ which Jay Hixon has 
arranged. This is a JCNA sanctioned ‘Monte Carlo Rally’ in which you can earn points toward winning 
National Championship! Be sure to complete and return the Flyer in this issue of JAGWire and join other fun-
loving CatDrivers for cook-em-yourself pancakes at De Leon Springs State Park at 8:45 AM sharp on 
December 12. Believe me, this will be more fun than a Family Reunion! 

 Have you ever driven your Jag, or any other car for that matter, in a sanctioned Slalom? You know, 
that’s where you drive your meticulously maintained automobile, weaving in-and-out among precisely 
placed rubber pylons which have been carefully aligned to jump out in front of you. A well run Slalom is timed 
by sadists using lazers, BUT you stand a chance of winning a cheap-___ trophy! I was cautious about 
exposing our Concours winning XK to such risk, then I witnessed Ian Massey crash his terribly expensive, 
always spotless XK S over a pylon. NOT A SCRATCH! JCNA sanctioned Slaloms are designed to minimize 
any potential damages, though there are no guarantees. After riding as a passenger in Tom Curren’s XK 120 
racer, I’m now willing to take the risks, with hopes of winning a cheap-___ trophy at the JCCNF and JCOF 
Slalom at St. Augustine on Nov. 14. See you there?

 Very sad news about Tom Curren. As of this writing, he was being cared for at home by Hospice. 
Cancer was diagnosed just a few months ago and his decline was rapid. Tom and Delilah recently attended 
JCOF’s Last Chance Slalom, then later hosted our Summer Splash Party at their home in Longwood. Tom 
was our JCOF Technical Advisor and Chief Judge for many years. He trained innumerable Concours 
d’Elegance judges. Coventry Classics Restorations of pre-1974 Jaguars was his business and several of his 
coveted garage of collectibles might soon need to be sold. Recent photos of Tom Curren at events which he 
helped make memorable may be viewed at:   We will miss Tom and  www.tinyurl.com/JCOFTomCurren
extend condolences and best wishes to Delilah and Tom’s family.

 Don’t overlook the 2016 Membership Renewal form on the back cover of this issue of JAGWire. It’s 
included in the RSVP to our JCOF Holiday Party on Jan 9. There was much discussion about increasing dues 
but our officers decided to leave them at just $55/year + only $10/year for spouses. Be sure to complete the 
form and mail your check before December 31, then plan to participate in and enjoy JCOF’s fun-filled Rallys, 
Slaloms and Parties in 2016.

Edito
r’s

 Corner

By Robert Delmar
 Editor & [mis]Information Officer  

Jaguar Club of Florida (JCOF) 

JCOF member Ginger Corda’s 
1935 S.S. II (Jaguar) Tourer, boasting 12 h.p.

is really something special! 
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Show Your Jaguar Spirit...

JCOF T-Shirts
White or Green

(Leaper over the shoulder)

Sizes: small, medium, large, xlarge & 2xlarge
$20 each

Ladies
Shirts & Hats

(Call for availability) New Design
Badges

coming soon!

FREE JCOF Name Tags
(After attending your first function)

Contact The Badge Master:
Bill Robertson

352-291-5005 • williamnl@cox.net

Allow approximately two weeks for delivery • Prices do not include postage

September-October 2015
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JCOF EVENTS CALENDAR

September-October 2015

•   Saturday, November 14, 2015, 1:00 PM, St. Augustine

JCNA Sanctioned Slalom — Hosted by JCCNF & JCOF
First Coast Technical College, 3640 Gaines Road, St Augustine, Florida 
Registration opens at 1:15 PM with first cars out at 2 PM.
This is a fun-filled competition giving Cat Drivers and other car enthusiasts the opportunity to test their driving skills (or lack thereof)! 
JCNA rules & regulations will be enforced to assure exacting scores and, more important, complete safety for drivers, spectators and 
vehicles. Any make vehicle is welcome to compete, so spread the word. E-mail Slalom@RobertDelmar.com
to register @ $30/JCNA Member; $35/Non-Member or register at the event

•   Saturday & Sunday, November 14-15, 2015

Historic Sports Car Racing, Daytona  The inaugural “Classic 24 Hours at Daytona.”  
http://classic24hour.com/news.html Buy tickets: www.hsrtickets.com.   
Register for Car Corral: nsippel@mindspring.com

•   Thursday, November 19, 2015  7:00–8:30 PM

JCOF Membership Meeting, Elephant Restaurant
4054 Conroy Road, Orlando, FL (Millennia Mall)

•   Sunday November 15, 2015,  Bonita Springs, Florida

"Jags on the Promenade" at the Promenade Shops of Bonita Bay
Organized by the new Jaguar Club of SouthWest, Florida 

•   Saturday, December 12, 2015  8:45 AM – ?:00 PM

JCNA Sanctioned ‘Monte Carlo’ Rally
Here is your opportunity to see scenery and places you might have never discovered (but will want to go back) while competing with 
other CatDrivers throughout North America. You will need a Navigator –preferably one who can read map. A stop watch can come in 
mighty handy. Register by using the Flyer in this edition of JAGWire or e-mail Rally@RobertDelmar.com . 

•   Saturday, January 09, 2016, 7:00 – 11:00 pm

JCOF’s Annual Holiday Party
Hosted and catered at the architectural showplace home of Danny & Diana Bogdany east of Kissimmee, this is an event you won’t 
want to miss! BYOB or freeload Beer & Wine while touring the gardens before the sumptuous buffet. Enjoy the Bogdany Collection of 
exotic cars. (Wellll. four is a start, anyway). Be sure to bring a gift for the seasonal exchange, a/k/a ‘battle!’ Reservations must be 
made in advance @ $65/person. E-mail HolidayParty@RobertDelmar.com or complete & mail the Flyer in this edition of JAGWire.

•   Thursday, February 18, 2016  7:00–8:30 pm

JCOF Membership Meeting, Elephant Restaurant
4054 Conroy Road, Orlando, FL (Millennia Mall (Across from Jaguar of Orlando)

•   Saturday, March 12, 2016  9:00 AM – 1:00 PM 

Amelia Island Cars & Coffee (FREE)
Join Jaguar and owners of hundreds of other exotic automobiles to display your Cat on the world famous Amelia Island Golf Course. 
This event is Free to the public and is the day before the Amelia Island Concours d’Elegance at which tickets are $100/person. 
Registration to display your vehicle on Saturday is required. Contact Cars&Coffee@RobertDelmar.com to get the official form.  

•   Saturday, March 19, 2016, 9:00 – 4:00 PM, Celebration, FL

JCOF Concours d’Elegance and Banquet
Only Jaguars of many different vintages and styles will be proudly displayed on Market Street in beautiful Celebration, FL. This 
spectacular event attracts thousands of onlookers and numerous  exotic Jaguars from all over. Here’s your opportunity to earn 
trophies for meticulously maintaining your Jag and, as we say; “Preserving The Marque!” Join other CatDrivers for cocktails and 
dinner at the Banquet and Silent Auction on Saturday night. Watch for more information and registration forms in future editions of 
JAGWire but mark your calendars for this event now!

mailto:Slalom@RobertDelmar.com
mailto:Slalom@RobertDelmar.com
http://classic24hour.com/news.html
http://www.hsrtickets.com
http://www.hsrtickets.com
file:///C:\Users\Robert\AppData\Roaming\Microsoft\Word\nsippel@mindspring.com
http://www.tinyurl.com/JCOFTomCurren 
mailto:idcr@aol.com
http://http://classic24hour.com/news.html Buy tickets: www.hsrtickets.com
mailto:Slalom@RobertDelmar.com
http://http://classic24hour.com/news.html Buy tickets: www.hsrtickets.com
mailto:nsippel@mindspring.com
mailto:Rally@RobertDelmar.com
mailto:HolidayParty@RobertDelmar.com
mailto:Cars&Coffee@RobertDelmar.com
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Lake Mirror Classic Lake Mirror Classic 
Auto FestivalAuto Festival

Lake Mirror Classic 
Auto Festival

Lake Mirror Classic Lake Mirror Classic 
Auto FestivalAuto Festival

Lake Mirror Classic 
Auto Festival

October 17, 2015  •  Lakeland, Florida

Article & Photos by Robert Delmar

   This was the 16th Annual Lake Mirror Classic, staged by JCOF member, Ford 
Heacock and Heacock Classic Car Insurance. The Lake Mirror has grown to be 
counted among the finest classic and collector car festivals in America – often 
included in conversations including Amelia Island and Pebble Beach. Automotive 
luminaries such as Tom DuPont, publisher of the DuPont REGISTRY, and Bill 
Warner, founder of the Amelia Island Concours d’Elegance, again hosted Lake 
Mirror’s awards program this year.      

   Before sunrise on Saturday morning, I 
drove the two hour trip from Ponte Vedra 
Beach to Longwood where I joined Juan and 
Genie Sierra and Juan’s brother, Frank. The 
four of us wouldn’t quite fit in Juan’s recently 
restored 1960 XK 150 S, so we climbed into 
his comfortable minivan for the drive to 
Lakeland. 

   Genie agreed with me that Juan’s not very 
good at taking directions. Somehow, 
though, we wound up finding a great parking 
spot, the very closest to Gate #1.  Never 
mind that the only other vehicles parked 
there were motorcycles. We were delighted 
it was still there when we were ready to 
leave.

   After a short walk to the lake, the first exotic 
car we saw was being shown by one of 
JCOF’s newest members, John Sutton and 
his wife proudly displayed their absolutely 
gorgeous Suffolk replica of a 1936 SS 100. 
‘SS’ cars were later named S.S. JAGUARS 
in 1936! Look forward to a feature article 

September-October 2015
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about John’s auto collection and racing successes in a future edition of JAGWire. 

   Soon after visiting with the Suttons, we were officially welcomed to the festival by JCOF’s own 
Ginger Corda. Ginger might not have been the ‘official’ hostess for the event but she certainly had to 
have been one of the most flamboyant, gregarious, gracious and colorful. Later, we were delighted to 
find Ginger’s original 1935 SSII (Jaguar) Tourer prominently displayed. Didn’t the photo of Ginger’s 
‘Jag’ make a wonderful cover photo for this edition of JAGWire?

    I once knew a girl who weighed 278 pounds but she said her friends told her, “I’m not fat!” Well, with 
671 cars registered to display and over 40,000 attendees, I can honestly say that the “Lake Mirror 
Festival was not crowded!” Seperate collections of Mustangs, Corvettes, Hot Rods, Paninis, etc., etc., 
etc., were displayed on several streets around downtown Lakeland, close to Lake Mirror. This was the 
16th year for his event and it was amazingly well organized. True classics, exotics and multi-million 
dollar collectibles are always found on the east side of the lake, together with classic boats, 
motorcycles and antique bicycles. We didn’t see any Whizzers but were delighted to spot several 
WOODYS!

    What would any classic or collector car show be without Jaguars? No one knows ‘cause that doesn’t 
happen. The Lake Mirror was certainly no exception with JCOF members’ SSs and a number of 
XKEs. Surprisingly, we saw no original ‘50s “slab-siders.” However, James Lloyd from Howey-in-the-
Hills proudly showed his hand-crafted, one-of-a kind, 1953 XK Special which he had personally 
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designed. He combined mechanical and body parts from XK 120s, 
XK 140s, XK 150s and XKEs to create one of the most beautiful 
and exciting racing Jaguars ever.  At just 2,200 pounds, this 
‘lightweight’ earned five ‘Best Jaguar In Class’ and numerous ‘First 
Place’ Concours d’Elegance awards; including Lake Mirror and 
Winter Park. (If you are interested in 
purchasing this unique showcar, call Jim 
at 352-324-3536).

     An impeccably maintained Jaguar XKE 
with an unusual lift off hard top took First 
Place in the 1961 -1965 European Sports 
Car class, right in line with other classics 
and exotics – all among the finest and 
most beautiful cars in the world!
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   This was the first year in which bicycles were exhibited, though none were newer than 1907. Several 
antique motorcycles were also crowd pleasers.

     It wouldn’t be a festival without food and one of the 
highlights of the Lake Mirror Classic is the parade of 
waiters, led by a bagpiper, bringing gourmet lunches 
to the judges and dignitaries. For those who could tear 
themselves away from all of the wonderful cars, 
Lakeland’s beautiful Hollis gardens provided a quiet 
resting place.

     It goes without saying that a good time was had by 
all, including Pete Betterman who was spotted in the 
crowd. As usual, JAGWire’s photographer took lots 
and lots of pictures. You’re invited to view over 300 
“phantastic photos” and feel free to download or copy 
them by clicking below. Clicking the top-left Slideshow 
button is highly recommended: http://tinyurl.com/2015LakeMirrorClassic 

http://tinyurl.com/2015LakeMirrorClassic
http://www.sngbarratt.com
http://http://tinyurl.com/2015LakeMirrorClassic
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Club Business

Jaguar Club of Florida
Minutes and Understandings of the September 17th, 2015 

Membership Meeting
Elephant Bar Restaurant • Orlando FL

Officers Present - Joe Tarnowski (President), Juan Sierra (Vice President), John Falco 
(Treasurer), Peter Betterman (Secretary)  
Members Present - Genie  Sierra, Ian Crawford, Mac and Dana McFarland, marina Tarnowski,    
Danny and Dianna Bogdany, John and Lynette Sutton, Steve Handler, Asa Fulton, Will and 
Norma Hoehndorf

The president called the meeting to order at 7.15 PM

The group welcomed new members John and Lynette Sutton, proud owners of a gleaming white 
Suffolk SS Jaguar along with a very impressive list of other British cars, welcome.

Danny Bogdany reported on the rally/tour to St Augustine and the Moody Motor Museum: 
an excellent time enjoyed by all with thanks to Jay Hixson, Rally Master. The next rally/tour is being 
planned for the mid/end November time frame. Watch for more information to come 

John Falco gave the treasurer’s report. The club has a positive balance of $7,957.96.

Danny Bogdany reported on plans for the annual Holiday Party which he and Dianna are very kindly 
hosting again. Date will be mid January 2016 with BYOB drinks. Mixers, wine and beer will be 
supplied by the club.

Steve Handler gave the membership report, current membership is 219.  Well done, Steve.

Ian Crawford mentioned to the group that his daughter has her 2009 Premium Edition XF for sale, 
priced at $16,800. If interested, please contact Ian at 407-767-5219 or email: idcr@aol.com
By popular acclaim, Will Hoehndorf agreed to continue working the challenging and frustrating task of 
the monthly newsletter, thanks Will.

Joe Tarnowski discussed the 2016 
Concours d' Elegance. Date will be 
the second or third weekend in 
March 2016, venue remains at 
Celebration but Joe is trying to 
come up with different plans for the 
banquet, given the problems and 
issues with last year's banquet.

The meeting adjourned at 7.40 PM

Respectfully Submitted
Peter Betterman
Secretary

Is Your Ad Missing?
Are you missing the chance to reach over 500 Jaguar owners
or prospective owners through the                                      ?

For advertising informationFor advertising information
and payment scheduleand payment schedule

please contact:please contact:
Steve HandlerSteve Handler

stevec3@gmail.comstevec3@gmail.com

For advertising information
and payment schedule

please contact:
Steve Handler

stevec3@gmail.com

mailto:idcr@aol.com
mailto:idcr@aol.com
mailto:stevesc3@gmail.com
mailto:idcr@aol.com
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Officers Present: Joe Tarnowski (President), Juan Sierra (Vice President), 
Peter Betterman (Secretary)
Members Present; Marina Townowski, Genie Sierra, Frank Sierra, Will and Norma Hoehndorf,
Judy and Robert Delmar, John Sutton, Jay Hixson, Dan Middleton, Asa Fulton, 
Susan and Jeff Busch, Tom and Liza Wright.

The President called the meeting to order at 7:14 PM.

The meeting signed cards and expressed best wishes to Tom Curren and Steve Handler as they deal 
with medical issues, hope to see both of you back soon.

With the Lake Mirror car show coming up, everyone was encouraged to attend this 17 October, 2015 
show, one of the premier shows in our area with a very high quality of cars in the Concours and 
hundreds of cars on the downtown streets.

Tom Wright reminded us that the next Slalom is Nov 14th 2015, to be held in St Augustine in 
conjunction with the North Florida Jaguar Club.

Jay Hixson is planning the next rally for us, date was set as 12th December, 2015 and the event will 
be a timed competitive rally. Thanks Jay for all your work with these great events.

Reminder of another Jaguar event, the "Jags on the Promenade" show, 15 November, 2015, held at 
the Promenade Shops at Bonita Bay in Bonita Springs, organizers are the Jaguar Club of Southwest 
Florida.

Juan Sierra reported on the North Georgia Concours, great day and congratulations to Juan for 
taking the People’s Choice award.

Joe Tarnowski reported on the Sun Coast Concours, another great show and congratulations to 
Marina for taking "Best in Class" award.

John Falco was not able to attend but provided a Treasures Report by E Mail, the club has a positive 
balance of $6,866.60. John later updated his report to show a balance of $7,588.60 as of 30th 
October, 2015.

Steve Handler was unable to attend but provided a membership 
status report of 234 members, Great Job keeping up with all of 
this Steve!  Membership is 234, great job Steve.

Meeting adjourned at 8.00 PM

Respectfully Submitted : 
Peter Betterman 
Secretary

September-October 2015

Club Business

Jaguar Club of Florida
Minutes and Understandings of the October 17th, 2015 

Membership Meeting
Elephant Bar Restaurant • Orlando FL
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W
E
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E
New

Members

Hi JCOF Members,

     We have had another exciting period of many new members 
joining the club.  The reason for the influx of new members was 
the incredible discount on a new Jaguar that was offered to all 
JCNA members by Jaguar.  This offer has now been replaced by 
similar savings for members that have been on the roster for 6 
months or more.  We don't know when this offer will be 
terminated.  So, don't procrastinate if you are thinking of 
purchasing a new Jaguar.
 

     Don't forget to send in your 2016 JCOF membership renewal. It must be received 
by Dec.31 2015.  There is an application on the Holiday Party Flyer on the back cover 
of this edition of JAGWire.  If you want to participate in any of the events in 2016 you 
must be a member in good standing otherwise you will not be covered by JCNA event 
insurance.
 
   We would like to welcome the following new members to the Jaguar Club of 
Florida.  Don't forget to join us at our meetings and functions so we can all get to know 
each other!

Steve Handler 
JCOF Membership Chair

Elaine Gaterbaum
Maitland, Florida 

2016 F Type S White

Lynette & John Sutton
Kissimmee, Florida

1936 SS100 Old English White

Mark & Janice Garavano Coolbaugh
Maitland, Florida

1965 MK2 3.4 Golden Sand

Nadine Mercier & Angus Russell
Ormond Beach, Florida

1955 XK 140 Black/Biscuit
1961 E type Gunmetal Grey/Ivory
2004 XKR Conv. Midnight/Ivory

Michael Milchin
Windermere, Florida 

2015 XJL

Marcus Cameron
Orlando

2015 F Type R Red 

John Paonessa
Winter Park

2015 XF

Robert Rahter
Windermere
2015 XJL

Pauline V Kaczor & Papa John B.
Longwood, Florida

2007 XJ-VOP Frost Blue

Thomas M. Colasanto
Cocoa, Florida

1996 XJ6 4.0 BRG/Tan

www.CatDriver.org
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Jekyll Island Shrimp Festival 
September 19, 2015 

By Ian Massey                                                         

A long line waiting for transport to the festival, 
moved quickly with little delay

                                                                          

We had a small, select, group of JCOF 

members who joined our Fun Run to the 

Jekyll Island Shrimp & Grits Festival. The 

weather was good and we set-off on time 

to run up SR17 to the 520 to the Island. 

The 17 was practically empty, with the 

exception at one point when three police 

SUVs, lights flashing caused us to slow to a crawl as they escorted what appeared to be 

hundreds of bikers to an unknown destination. Three additional SUVs brought up the rear 

of the biker group. It must have been ‘Biker Week in Nowheresville, GA!’

There was a slight backup of traffic entering the Jekyll Island Toll but, sensibly, the 

organizers manned the toll rather than leaving everyone to figure how to use the automatic 

machines.  One group, with the exception of Daryll & Gail Anderson, parked on one of the 

runways at the airport. Fortunately, the 

organizers had the foresight to stop planes 

landing on ourt parking lot. The shuttle 

service worked well with little trolleys 

shunting us to the coach (bus) station for 

onward travel to the festival. Gail and 

Daryll were not so lucky. Parking in the 

disabled transport to the festival area, 

surprisingly, appeared to be non-existent. 

All ‘Shrimp & Gritters’ arrived on time for the 9:30am start! 

September-October 201515JAGWire
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Shrimp festival

The Girls did the shopping thing!

The ever popular ‘Amateur Cooking Competition’

A civilized lunch in the dining room!

The Jekyll Island Club Hotel

Most of our entourage met for lunch in the 

historic and quite elegant Jekyll Island Club 

Hotel, then off to view the huge, high quality 

arts and crafts festival. 

We had scheduled to meet up with new 

member, Elaina Massey at the Festival but, 

unfortunately, this writer had turned off his 

phone ringer during a business meeting in 

Houston the previous day. Not being wedded 

to my phone, I forgot to turn it back on so we 

missed Elaina’s plea for help finding our 

location - apologies Elaina.

We are not sure if the thought of Shrimp and 

Grits, afternoon College Football or the 

aggressive pursuit of speeders north of the 

Florida State line resulted in our small 

turnout for the otherwise crowded event, 

but those who attended really enjoyed 

everything. Not being a Southerner, in my 

non-expert opinion, the Shrimp & Grits at the 

Hotel are the tastiest anywhere.

Thank you to Robert Delmar
for the GREAT photos!

September-October 2015
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Our Georgia Adventure!

North Georgia Jaguar Club Concours d’Elegance
October 10th-11th, 2015  

Article & Photos By Juan F Sierra

            Our Georgia adventure began in the afternoon of Thursday October 8th at my house in Alaqua. There we put my recently 
restored 1960 Jaguar XK 150S in the special trailer which was graciously loaned to us by Tom Wright. Such a load couldn’t be 
towed by our minivan, so Tom hooked it up to his Range Rover. What a Guy! The next morning, Tom, Liza, Genie and I were off on 
our 1,100 miles round trip adventure.
 
           Tom and Liza had attended this Concours with his car in previous years and he was right: the members and the people of 
the Jaguar Club of North Georgia are truly great folks. We arrived in Gainesville in the evening of Friday the 9th.  After parking the 
trailer and separating it from the Range Rover, we checked in at the local Holiday Inn where most guests were staying. The next 
morning Tom and Liza took Genie and me on a tourist exploration of several towns in the area. Most notably was the town of 
Dahlonega, which was famous for the first gold rush in the US in the late 1820s.
 
           That evening, on Saturday, we attended a “Meet and Greet” party where we had the opportunity to meet all members of the 
Steering Council of the Club, the Chairman of the Concours, the assisting staff and many members. It was quite impressive to see 
the number of people who were involved with putting on this major event, especially the number of ladies involved.

           The next day we drove the trailer with the car inside to the Chattahoochee Country 
Club in Gainesville, GA. Other cars began arriving at around 8:30AM and most were in 
place by around 9:30AM. I believe that one big contributing reason for the success in the 
arrangement of vehicles, in terms of who parks where, is the fact that they had a fairly large 
parking lot that could accommodate a pretty large number of cars. Perhaps even more 
important,, they had a cut-off date for cars that were being judged (Champion, Driven, etc). 
Anyone who registered after the cut-off date was allowed to come but their vehicles were 

simply put in the ‘Display Division’ and not 
necessarily parked according to class.

           Every car entered was given a number, assigned sequentially by 
classification. This made it possible for the judging committee to know ahead of 
time just how many cars in each class would be there; for example: XKEs; XK8s; 
XK 120; XK150s, etc. The cars being judged were assigned numbers which 
designated where the car would park in the parking lot. There was a special place 
for one-of-a-kind type cars, such as a really beautifully restored 1976 XJ 2 door 
coupe. There was also a very pretty Mark I. Altogether there were around 47 cars 
entered in the Concours d’ Elegance.  Delmar should have been there with his fine 
camera. 

           There were quite a number of prizes awarded for the different categories. 
Our car is an XK 150S OTS and was placed in category C4/150. It received top 
honors in its class and was awarded Best in Class. But that’s not all. Our XK 150 
was further honored with the Peoples Choice Award!   This is a very interesting 
award. Everyone with a car entered was given a small blue card which you signed 
and wrote the NUMBER of your choice for People’s Choice Award car (obviously 
you cannot vote for your own car). This caused all participants to walk around and 
view all of the competing vehicles, then decide which entrant they liked most. Our 
car received the highest number of votes and I am pleased to say that quite a 
number of people stopped, took pictures and expressed favorable opinion. Virtually 
everyone said they really liked the color, with quite a number asking me whether I 
picked the color. They seemed surprised when I said “NO. Jaguar chose the 
colors.” I then elaborated further by saying I had the car restored with the exact 
colors, including the color of the Hood and Trim, with which the car left the factory.

           After a beautiful lunch and awards ceremony the Concours concluded on Sunday afternoon. We put the car back in the 
trailer and began to make our return home. We stopped overnight in South Georgia and arrived home in the afternoon of Monday 
October 12th.

           I have to say that Genie and I had a truly great time and Tom and Liza are marvelous tour guides. We hope other JCOF 
members will join us at this wonderful event next year.
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2015 Sun Coast Jaguar Club (SCJC) Dan Ligas Memorial Jag Fest
September 26th, 2015 • Concours d’Elegance • Wesley Chapel, FL

Article and Photos by Danny Bogdany

   The annual West Coast of Florida area JCNA Club’s Concours event was on a 
beautiful September Saturday afternoon, at the Wiregrass Mall in Wesley 
Chapel, Florida. That’s about 18 miles north of Tampa.

    Several of our JCOF club members attended, and all did VERY WELL, each 
placing FIRST PLACE in their respective categories!   This speaks highly of the 
quality of cats with which we JCOF members compete. Check out these great 
trophies!

   Past events hosted by SCJC have been first class. This 
year was no exception.  The Concours weekend began 
Friday evening with a cheerful reception at the host hotel. 
Better put, The Saddlebrook Golf and Tennis Resort.  The 
Saddlebrook Resort Community is gated and spreads over 
several miles. It features Golf Courses, Tennis Courts, Golf and 
Tennis Academies, Residences. Of course there’s a Country 
Club, Bars, Restaurants and other exclusive amenities.  The 
generous suites that were reserved for us overlook lush 
landscapes and fairways.

   For Friday Evening’s Reception attendees were shuttled, 
via a chauffeured resort golf cart, from their rooms to the 

Reception Area, which included a cash bar, lots of delicious hors d’oeuvres, and 
a spirited series of raffled door prizes.

   I must say, this author and wife did very well at the raffle, winning four coveted 
door prizes, including a nice treasure chest which came in handy to tote the other 
three door prizes to our room (via a chauffeured resort golf cart, of course)!  All is 
well that ends well, and once the dust settled, everyone had a blast!

As mentioned earlier, all the JCOF entrants did extremely well.   JCOF member results:

Champion Divisions:
Jack Paulsen           
Lonnie and Carla Taylor  
Danny & Dianna Bogdany   
Phil and Denise Mannino  
Driven Divisions:
Joe and Marina Tarnowski  

1st Place, Class C4  
1st Place, Class C5  
1st Place, Class C7  
1st Place, Class C14  

1st Place, Class D10  

1958 X150
1968 E-Type Roadster
1971 E-Type 2+2 Coupe
XLR Coupe

2001 XK8

Jack Paulsen with his 1958 x150, Jack Paulsen with his 1958 x150, 
getting the once-over by one of the Judges.getting the once-over by one of the Judges.

Jack Paulsen with his 1958 x150, 
getting the once-over by one of the Judges.

Rock Stars!Rock Stars!
Phil & Denoise ManninoPhil & Denoise Mannino

Rock Stars!
Phil & Denoise Mannino

Dianna BogdanyDianna Bogdany
sporting her trophysporting her trophy

Dianna Bogdany
sporting her trophy

Carla Taylor stylin’ with her 1968 E-Type RoadsterCarla Taylor stylin’ with her 1968 E-Type RoadsterCarla Taylor stylin’ with her 1968 E-Type Roadster

Joseph Tarnowski looking cool in his Xk8 Cat!Joseph Tarnowski looking cool in his Xk8 Cat!Joseph Tarnowski looking cool in his Xk8 Cat!
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